Eye on the World March 8, 2025

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of March 8, 2025.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36–"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with selfindulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • • •

An article by Miranda Devine titled "Zelensky Was the True Instigator of the Oval Office Fracas – Not an 'Ambush' From Trump' was posted at nypost.com on March 2, 2025. Following is the article.

Anybody who watched the entire Oval Office meeting between President Trump and Ukraine President Volodymyr Zelensky would know that it was not an "ambush" or a "setup" by Trump, as characterized by Democrats and malign media entitles.

It was the opposite. If anyone came to that meeting in bad faith, it was clearly Zelensky, whose body language and attitude was negative from the start. Trump could not have been more cordial, having steered the complex negotiations with Russia and Ukraine to a first step where he believed peace was a real possibility.

But Zelensky had other ideas. He contradicted, interrupted and insulted Trump, even before Vice President JD Vance said a word.

It was 11 minutes in when Zelensky first contradicted Trump with a gratuitous defense of Europe's financial support for the war, which Trump repeatedly has said was less than America's.

Zelensky said: "President Trump said that they made less support, but they are our friends and they are our very supportive partners. They really gave a lot, Mr. President."

Trump responded: "They gave a lot, but they gave much less."

Zelensky said: "No."

Trump said: "Much less."

Zelensky repeated: Nooooo, no."

Trump smiled and flicked him jokingly to make the exchange look like light-hearted banter.

"Okay," said Trump, ending it.

"Okay," said Zelensky smirking.

As Treasury Secretary Scott Bessent said later, if Zelensky wanted to contradict Trump, "the proper venue for that would have been 15 minutes later [when] we were going to walk into the White House dining room and have lunch, just 16 of us. I actually think he was always going to do this and I think he was surprised by the forceful reaction he got back."

At the end of the meeting, when he'd blown up the whole deal, Zelensky smirked and gave the thumbs up to someone off camera among the press pack.

Never mind that his ambassador was sitting a few feet away watching the debacle unfold with her head in her hands.

There is not excuse to misconstrue who was to blame for blowing up the meeting and jeopardizing the peace deal because it all played out live on camera for almost an hour.

But misconstrue it bad people did, and for base political motivations, skewed by a good dose of Trump Derangement Syndrome.

Zelensky himself seems to suffer from the affliction, and his inability to understand the situation he was in should disqualify him from leading Ukraine in the future. That, of course, is up to the Ukrainian people, or perhaps their generals – although since two-thirds of Ukraine's media outlets have received some (if not most) of their funding from USAID, it's likely Ukrainians have never received the unvarnished truth about their wartime president, an actor who co-plays as a soldier.

Now Trump's creative "Art of the Deal" effort to end the war lies in tatters, just as his enemies here and abroad wanted. They could not tolerate that Trump, who thumbed his nose at all their sacred cows, would be successful in ending the war. If Trump succeeded, it would expose warmongers on both sides of Congress and in Europe as incompetent or far worse.

So Trump's enemies are using the million dead souls of the Ukraine war to spawn a new Russia, Russia, Russia hoax – their fourth by my count.

• First, there was the fake Steele dossier, which spawned the Mueller investigation, which

eventually cleared Trump, but crippled his first presidencey.

• Next, Trump was impeached for asking Zelensky on a 2019 phone call to look into Joe Biden and his crackhead son Hunter's role with Burisma (a Ukrainian energy company that began paying Hunter a million dollars a year from April 2014, after the Maiden revolution installed a US-vassal regime, answerable to then-VP Biden.

• Third was the "Laptop From Hell" saga in October 2020, when the "Dirty 51" intelligence officials lied that Hunter's abandoned laptop was Russian disinformation and the FBI pre-bunked the story to social media companies as a Russian "hack and leak operation" so that the *New York Post* was censored by Facebook and Twitter when it published evidence from the laptop incriminating Joe Biden in Hunter's international influence-peddling schemes, including in Ukraine.

So intertwined is the laptop and Biden corruption with the current mess in Ukraine that Trump brought it up in the contentious Oval Office meeting with Zelensky on Friday.

Trump said: "It came out of Hunter Biden's bathroom. It came out of Hunter Biden's bedroom. It was disgusting. And then they said, oh, oh, the 'laptop from hell' was made by Russia. The 51 agents. The whole thing was a scam."

Trump raised the laptop in the context of all the Russia witch hunts that recklessly heightened tensions with Putin.

Trump said: "Let me tell you, Putin went through a helll of a lot with me . . . That was a phony Hunter Biden, Joe Biden scam. Hillary Clinton, shifty Adam Schiff. It was a Democrat scam. And Putin had to go through that [but] we didn't end up in a war. All I can say is this: He might have broken deals with Obama and Bush, and he might have broken them with Biden . . . I don't know what happened, but he didn't break them with me. He wants to make a deal."

In response to a reporter's question suggesting he was "aligned with Putin," Trump replied: "'I'm not aligned with Putin . . . I'm aligned with the United States of America, and for the good of the world . . . You want me to say really terrible things about Putin and then say, 'Hi, Vladimir. How are we doing on the deal?' It doesn't work that way."

Zelensky kept needling, refusing to look at Trump as he spoke, in contrast to Trump's rapt attention to him. He ruled out a cease-fire, lectured Trump on history and "the rule of war" and was increasingly disrespectful and argumentative while Trump remained polite.

At 23 minutes in, Zelensky was ranting about how many agreements Putin had broken. Trump interjected: "He never broke [his word] to me," something Bill Clinton also once said.

Zelensky rudely contradicted him: "No, no, you were president, you were the president . . . In 2016, you were the president. You've been the president, Mr. President. You've been the president."

Then Zelensky described the minerals deal he was there to sign as "2%," after Trump had earlier described it as "98" of the pathway to peace.

At 31 minutes, Zelensky said: "You have big, nice ocean, between us, but if we will not stay [fighting], Russia will go further to Baltics and to Poland. It's a fact, and [then] you will fight, your American soldiers. It doesn't matter, do you have ocean, or not, your soldiers will fight."

This was a severe provocation and yet Trump kept his cool.

It was another seven minutes before Vance piped up. He was sitting opposite Zelensky and had a better view of his insolent body language than Trump.

Even then, Vance was measured: "The path to peace and the path to prosperity is maybe engaging in diplomacy. What makes America a good country is America engaging in diplomacy. That's what President Trump is doing."

That set Zelensky off and his rudeness finally demanded a response from Trump.

"We're trying to solve a problem. Don't tell us what we're going to feel, because you're in no position to dictate that."

Zelensky ambushed Trump. He just got more than he bargained for. Now it's up to Europe at its summit on Thursday to make Ukraine see reason, because the country can't survive without America.

• • • • •

An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Disaster in the Oval Office: Democrats Lead Zelensky, Ukraine Off a Cliff With Pressure to Reject Mineral Deal" was posted at nypost.com on March 1, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

A common criticism of Volodymyr Zelensky's disastrous Friday performance in the Oval Office is that he failed to read the room. Actually, the Ukrainian president did read a room – but it was the wrong room.

Before meeting President Trump, Zelensky met with anti-Trump Democrats who advised him to reject the terms of the mineral deal with the president was offering, according to Senator Chris Murphy (D-Conn.).

Murphy posted on X at 11:15 a.m. Friday: "Just finished a meeting with President Zelensky here in Washington. He confirmed that the Ukrainian people will not support a fake peace agreement where Putin gets everything he wants and there are no security arrangements for Ukraine."

The earlier meeting with Democrats undercuts wild claims that Trump and Vice President JD Vance staged an ambush. In fact, it was Zelensky who came with an ulterior motive.

By listening to the nakedly partisan advice of Democrats instead of dealing forthrightly with the current president, Zelensky betrayed his countrymen and, for now at least, leaves them without the military and diplomatic protection that only America can provide.

In a perverse way, Murphy and other Democrats got the outcome they wanted. The fireworks at the White House gave them an excuse to replay their Russia Russia Russia hoax.

Once again, they and their media handmaidens are dishonestly insisting that Trump is in Vladimir Putin's camp.

Like the original Russia hoax that consumed much of Trump's first term, Russia 2.0 is born of political desperation. After months of not knowing how to respond to Trump's fast, populist start to his second term, Democrats up and down the food chain decided that the president's refusal to write a blank check to Zelensky and pledge a military guarantee amounts to a gift to Putin.

It's a mark of their bad judgment that Zelensky is their new hero. He and they have zero chance of persuading tapped-out Americans that an open-ended commitment of their tax dollars and possibly sending troops to Ukraine is sensible.

Despite the fact that the president made foolish comments two weeks ago suggesting Ukraine started the war, I am convinced Trump truly wants peace. He is not afraid to use the military, but he is not a warmonger.

To that end, he and his White House came up with the minerals plan that he called a first step to a cease-fire.

Zelensky is right that Putin can't be trusted, but he's a fool for rejecting Trump's plan and counting on Europe and feckless Democrats to help him get a better deal from Trump. What a tragic mistake.

.

An article by Staff titled "How Trump's Fiery Zelenskyy Meeting Could Lead to 5 Massive Victories" was posted at theblaze.com on March 4, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

- 1. Potential victory #1 Ends the killing and waste of U.S. dollars (into corrupt Ukraine)
- 2. Potential victory #2 The illusion of Russian victory
- 3. Potential victory #3 The acquisition of rare-earth minerals

- 4. Potential victory #4 A NATO out? to stop paying 70% for the defense of Europe
- 5. Potential victory #5 China loses its grip on Russia
 -

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

80 Years - since the end of the Holocaust

• An article by Staff titled "Israel Assumes Presidency of International Holocaust Remembrance Alliance, Marking 80 Years Since End of Holocaust" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

USAID

• Looking back to February 2025, a press release titled "At USAID, Waste and Abuse Runs Deep" was posted at whitehouse.gov on Feb. 3, 2025.

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Breanne Deppisch and Jake Gibson titled "Trump Temporarily Thwarted in DOGE Mission to End USAID" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 13, 2025.

• An article by Breanne Deppisch titled "SCOTUS Rules on Nearly \$2 Billion in Frozen USAID Payments [Ruling That Lower Court's Decision to Temporarily Halt DOGE Stands – 5-4 Ruling With Alito, Gorsuch, Kavanaugh and Thomas Dissenting]" was posted at foxnews.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Sam Stein titled "Hundreds of State Department Officials Sign Dissent Cable Urging Rubio to Stop Killing USAID" was posted at thebulwark.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Matthew Palumbo titled "Soros and USAID Have Been a Match Made in Hell" was posted at thedailyeconomy.org on March 7, 2025.

Other slush funds

• An article by Isabel Vincent titled "\$375 Billion EPA Slush Fund Handled by John Podesta Gave Billions to Charities Founded Only Months Earlier" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

Elon Musk – anger directed against him

• An article by Staff titled "Tesla Charging Stations Torched in Apparent Arson Near Boston" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Tesla Sales Slump in Europe as Anger Toward Elon Musk Grows" was posted at nytimes.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Fred Lambert titled "Tesla [TSLA] Sales Crash Continues in Europe, With Germany Down 70% [Many Say 76%]" was posted at electrek.co on March 5, 2025.

Relationship – between Israel and U.S.

• An article by Naveen Athrappully titled "Rubio to Expedite \$4 Billion Military Assistance to Israel" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by James Genn titled " 'This Is Your Last Warning!': Trump Gives Ultimatum to Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on March 6, 2025.

• An article by Sarah Moskowitz titled " 'Right Man at the Right Time': Israeli and World Leaders React to Trump's Warning Against Hamas" was posted at jpost.com on March 6, 2025.

Remembering October 7

• An article by Staff titled "IDF Probes Don't Reveal Full Extent of October 7 Failures; Comptroller Says" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "How Israeli Intelligence Misread Hamas's Military

Evolution Before October 7 – Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "How Three Top IDF Officials Failed to Prevent Hamas's Attack" was posted at jpost.com on March 7, 2025.

How Hamas exploits children

• An article by Amotz Eyal titled "Propaganda Without Boundaries: How Hamas Exploits, Abuses, Weaponizes Children – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on March 6, 2025.

Israel's to-do list now

• An article by Editorial Board titled "Israel's To-Do List Now: Get the Hostages, Then Destroy Hamas" was posted at nypost.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF Chief [Eyal] Zamir Declares 2025 a Year of War on Gaza and Iran" was posted at jpost.com on March 6, 2025.

Israel – continues their retaliation

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Staff titled "365 Palestinians Arrested by Israeli Forces in West Bank Refugee Camps Since Mid-January" was posted at arabnews.com on Feb. 24, 2025.

• An article by Amir Bohbot titled "IDF Eliminates Top Hamas Official [Isser Sa'adi] in Jenin Operation" was posted at jpost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Amichai Stein titled "'Eyes on Gaza, Hand on the Trigger': Israel Prepares to Continue Fight Against Houthis" was posted at jpost.com on March 6, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "IDF to Prepare for 'Immediate' Return to Gaza Fighting" was posted at jpost.com on March 7, 2025.

Hostage news

• An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu: Hamas to Face Consequences for Refusing to Release Hostages" was posted at jpost.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Uri Sela titled " 'Hi, I'm Dr. Hamas': Emily Damari's Chilling Testimony on 'Treatment' Received in Captivity" was posted at jpost.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Amichai Stein titled "Israel to Fight in Gaza 'Within Days' If More Hostages Not Freed, Israeli Officials" was posted at jpost.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Neville Teller titled "The Challenges of Implementing Phase Two of Cease-Fire, Hostage Deal – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Yuval Levy titled " 'We Fought Hard to Get You Out': PM Netanyahu Apologizes to Freed Hostage Eli Sharabi" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Ben-Gvir Accuses Freed Hostage Eli Sharabi of 'Echoing Hamas Propaganda' in Testimony" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Amichai Stein titled "U.S. Holding Secret Talks With Hamas on Release of Gaza Hostages" was posted at jpost.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled " 'You Were Sent by God': Freed Hostages Meet Donald Trump in White House" was posted at jpost.com on March 5, 2025.

Cease-fire news

• An article by Ariela Ohrenstein titled "Gazans Credit Trump for Cease-Fire, Reject Hamas Rule in Gaza – New Poll Finds" was posted at jpost.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Hamas Believes Israel Backed Into a Corner,

Forced to Continue Gaza Cease-Fire – Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Herb Keinon titled "[Analysis of Whether Cease-Fire Should Continue] Hamas Is More Isolated Than Ever, and Nobody Will Come to Their Rescue" was posted at jpost.com on jpost.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Nearly Half of Israelis Support Advancing Cease-Fire Negotiations – Poll" was posted at jpost.com on March 5, 2025.

Contrasting – Ramadan and Adar

• An article by Staff titled "Hamas Looks to Exploit Ramadan While Israel Upholds the Spirit of Adar – Editorial" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

Trump's Gaza plan – is sparking discussion by Egypt

• A Reuters article by Andrew Mills titled "Egypt's Alternative to Trump's 'Gaza Riviera' Aims to Sideline Hamas" was posted at reuters.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Frances Martel titled "Reports: Egypt Expected to Unveil \$50 Billion+ Gaza Plan to Keep Trump Out" was posted at breitbart.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Egyptian President 'Certain' Trump Can Bring Peace to the Middle East – as Arab Leaders Weigh \$20 Billion Reconstruction of War-Torn Gaza" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Why Hamas Loves the Arab World's Latest Backwards Gaza Plan [It Ignores Terrorist Organization Entirely]" was posted at jpost.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Amine Ayoub titled "The Egyptian Gaza Plan: A Deadly Trap for Israel and the U.S. – Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on March 6, 2025.

Haredi military service

• An article by Eliav Breuer titled "Haredi Faction Holds Emergency Talks as Israel's 2025 Budget Deadline Looms" was posted at jpost.com on March 5, 2025.

Anti-Semitism – international

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Staff titled "Bolivia Recognizes Combat Anti-Semitism Movement for Work Combating Anti-Semitism in Latin America" was posted at jpost.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Evangelical Support for Israel: National Religious Broadcasters Breakfast [in Grapevine, Texas] Unites Christians Against Anti-Semitism" was posted at

jpost.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Quebec Man Sentenced to 5 Years for Anti-Semitic Comments, 3D Printing Guns" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Michael Starr titled "Terrorist Planning to Detonate IED in Moscow Synagogue Shot by Russia's Federal Security Service" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Danielle Greyman-Kennard titled "Munich Reopens Investigations Into 1970 Arson Attack That Killed 7 Jews" was posted at jpost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Anti-Israel Vandalism Group Defaces Cambridge, Oxford Universities" was posted at jpost.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Sabrina Soffer titled "Heideggerian Philosophy, Identity Synthesis: The Ideologies Behind Campus Anti-Semitism" was posted at jpost.com on March 6, 2025.

More articles – Jerusalem Post

• An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu to Unveil NIS 3.9 Billion Plan to Develop Israel's Druze, Circassian Sectors" was posted at jpost.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Israel Seeks to Remove Sanctions in 'Strategic Alliance' With Azerbaijan" was posted at jpost.com on March 6, 2025.

• An article by Avi Ashkenazi titled "Dozens of Wristbands: Sharon Halevi's Tribute to Fallen Soldiers" was posted at jpost.com on March 6, 2025.

• An article by Amir Bohbot titled "IDF Creates New System to Shield Tank Crews From Deadly Smoke Inhalation" was posted at jpost.com on March 7, 2025.

Iran

• An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Iran Has Enough Uranium for Six Nuclear Weapons – IAEA Warns" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Javad Zarif (the 'Nice Face of Iran') Resigns as VP Amid Tehran's Anti-West Shift" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Josh Christenson titled "Obama Justice Department, John Kerry 'Systematically Derailed' FBI Probe of Iranian Terrorists While Pursuing Nuclear Deal: Whistleblowers" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

Saudi Arabia

• An article by Ruairdh Barlow titled "[Soccer Star in Saudi Arabia] Christiano Ronaldo Misses Al-Nassr Match in Iran Due to Risk of 99 Lashes [Because in 2023, Ronaldo Kissed Wheel-Chair Bound Artist Fatemeh Hamami Nasrabadi on the Forehead Out of Wedlock – Since They Are Not Married, He Risks 99 Lashes by Iranian Law]" was posted at football-espana.net on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "OPEC Plus Set to Increase Supply of Oil in Coming Years as Trump Calls to Lower Cost of Oil" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 4, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine war – Zelensky and Trump

• An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Lindsey Graham on Trump-Zelensky Meeting: 'I Have Never Been More Proud of the President'" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "[Ted] Cruz Rips Zelensky Over 'Most Disastrous Oval Office Meeting' in History" was posted at dailywire.com on March 1, 2025.

• An article by Victoria Coates titled "Ukraine's Zelenskyy Thought He'd Look Like a Tough Guy – He Had Another Thing Coming From Trump and Vance" was posted at foxnews.com on March 1, 2025.

• An article by Alexa Cimino titled "The Shocking Biden Rant at Zelensky [in June 2022] That Might Prove Trump Was Right to Shame Ukraine Leader in Oval Office" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Diana Glebova titled "Vance Says Military Aid, Mineral Deal Could Be Resurrected if Ukrainians Talk to Trump 'Privately' About Peace Pact" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by David Ignatius titled "Trump Sledgehammered Zelensky – Now Comes the Hard Part" was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 6, 2025.

Susan Rice and Gretchen Carlson – promoted "ambush" theory

• An article by Pam Key titled "Susan Rice [Promotes Erroneous Theory]: Trump-Zelensky

Shouting Match Was a [Trump] 'Set-Up'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 1, 2025.

• An article by James Gordon titled "Former Fox News Anchor [Gretchen Carlson Appearing on CNN] Says Trump's Oval Office Showdown With Zelensky Was 'Staged'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Zelensky Was the True Instigator of the Oval Office Fracas – Not an 'Ambush' From Trump" was posted at nypost.com on March 2, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine war – Zelensky behavior was influenced by listening to Democrats

• An article by Staff titled "[Editor-in-Chief] Alex Marlow: JD Vance Busted Zelensky for Campaigning With Democrats to Keep the Gravy Train Flowing" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

• An article by Andrea Widburg titled "Democrats Are Seen in the Shadows of the Zelensky-Created Diplomatic Disaster" was posted at americanthinker.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Scott Jennings titled "The Delusional Democrat Plot to Sabotage Trump's Ukraine Peace Deal – and How It Risks Plunging Us All Into World War Three" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 3, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine War – Zelensky went to England

• An article by Anthony Blair titled "Ukraine's Zelensky Meets King Charles III in UK After Getting Kicked Out of White House by President Trump" was posted at nypost.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Kevin Schofield titled "Keir Starmer Pledges British 'Boots on the Ground' to Secure Peace in Ukraine" was posted at huffingtonpost.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Doubts Swirl Around UK PM Starmer's Plan for 'Boots on the Ground' in Ukraine" was posted at breitbart.com on March 4, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine War – former US administrators want Trump and Rubio to resign

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Key Player in Trump's First Impeachment [Lt. Col. Alexander Vindman] Makes Absurd Demand in Wake of Zelensky Oval Office Duel [Calling Trump to Resign]" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "[Regular Trump Critic John] Bolton Melts Down on Live TV, Demands Rubio's Resignation After Trump's Zelenskyy Meeting" was posted at dailyfetched.com on March 4, 2025.

Russia-Ukraine war – general news

• An article by Jon Levine titled "Ukraine Routinely Bucks U.S. Interests at the UN – Despite Receiving \$175 Billion – State Department Data" was posted at nypost.com on March 1, 2025.

• An article by Pam Key titled "[Marco] Rubio: Trump Detractors 'Need to Grow Up and

Realize' the Ukraine War Needs to End" was posted at breitbart.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Corinne Baum titled "Russia's Lavrov: Zelensky Is a 'Pure Nazi' and a 'Traitor to the Jewish People'" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Emily Crane titled "Russia Says Zelensky's Clash With Trump Proves Ukraine Leader Does 'Not Want Peace' but Wants 'War to Continue'" was posted at nypost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Illia Novikov titled "Ukraine's Zelensky Says End of War With Russia Is 'Very, Very Far Away'" was posted at apnews.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Aldora Fredly titled "U.S. Says Deal With Ukraine Not on the Table for Now; Zelensky Says He's Ready to Sign It" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Ukraine Can Hold the Front Line Despite Trump Military Aid Freeze – but Only Until Summer, Kyiv Officials Warn" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "CIA Director Says U.S. Halted Intel Sharing With Ukraine Following Aid Pause" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

Perspective of thefederalist.com

• Looking back to February 2022, an article titled "In Russia Crisis, Ukraine Should Be Prepared to Trade Land for Independence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 4, 2022.

• An article by Mario Loyola titled "How Biden's Blank Check for Ukraine Disastrously Bounced" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 4, 2025.

NATO

• An article by Laura Hollis titled "Europe's Leaders in Denial Over Precarious State" was posted at newsmax.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

• An article by James Cirrone titled "NATO Chief [Mark Rutte] Issues Sharp Warning to Zelensky After Car Crash Trump Talks" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 1, 2025.

• An article by Jakub Krupa titled "Lech Walesa Expresses 'Horror and Distaste' at Trump's Treatment of Zelenskyy" was posted at theguardian.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Sinead Baker titled "A NATO Ally [Denmark] Figured Out the Trick to Getting Weapons to Ukraine Cheaper and Faster [Funding Weapons to Be Made in Ukraine]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 5, 2025.

Comments about China – general

• An article by Isabel Keane titled "China Warns It's Ready for Any 'Type of War' as Trump's Tariffs Go Into Effect: 'Fight Till the End'" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• An article by James Reinl titled "China's Stunning Diplomatic Coup Against Taiwan Pushes Trump Into a Corner [the Australia's Lowy Institute Shows That the Number of Governments That Support China's Bid to 'Reunify' With Taiwan Jumped to 89 in Recent Months]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 2, 2025.

Climate agenda – international

- An article by Editorial Board titled "The West Must Soon Admit It: The Paris Accord Was a Disastrous Mistake" was posted at nypost.com on March 1, 2025.
- An article by Sean Moran titled "John Podesta's Slush Fund Gave Billions to Climate Charities Founded Only Months Ago" was posted at breitbart.com on March 5, 2025.

JK Rowling – strong against the transgender tide

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "J.K. Rowling Rails Against Transgender Mob's 'Unadulterated [Expletive]'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 6, 2025.

Germany – government

• An article by Staff titled "Calls Grow in Germany to Revive Compulsory Military Service" was posted at barrons.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Ryan Hogg titled "'Germany Is Back': Coalition Unveils Bumper \$1.3 Trillion Spending Pledge as Country Breaks With Constitution to Revive Economy" was posted at fortune.com on March 5, 2025.

International reactions – to Trump's bold approach

• An article by Tim Pearce titled "Honda Yanks Production of One of Its Top Cars From Mexico After Tariffs: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Charlotte Hazard titled "Mexico, Canada to Impose Tariffs on U.S. Goods to Retaliate Against Trump" was posted at just the news.com on March 4, 2025.

• A fact sheet titled "President Donald J. Trump Adjusts Tariffs on Canada and Mexico to Minimize Disruption to the Automotive Industry" was posted at whitehouse.gov on March 6,

2025.

• An article by Taylor Herzlich titled "Walmart Asks Chinese Suppliers to Slash Prices as It Faces Trump Tariffs: Report" was posted at nypost.com on March 6, 2025.

International news – miscellaneous

• Looking back to February 2025, a Reuters article by Staff titled "Egypt Announces First Discovery of Pharaoh's Tomb in More Than 100 Years" was posted at reuters.com on Feb. 19, 2025.

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Staff titled "Japan, Philippines Boost Defense Ties Amid 'Increasingly Severe' Regional Situation" was posted at rfa.org (Radio Free Asia) on Feb. 25, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Saleem Ahmed titled "Female Suicide Bomber Kills One, Injures Four in Southwestern Pakistan" was posted at reuters.com on March 3, 2025.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Democrats – seeking to scare citizens

• An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Don't Buy Democrats' Lies: The GOP Isn't Trying to Strip Medicaid From Millions of Americans" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

Democrats – continue their war against women

• An article by Staff titled "Senate Democrats Fail Women and Girls, Block Bill to Keep Men Out of Women's Sports" was posted at iwv.org (Independent Women's Voice) on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Ryan Gaydos titled "Senate Democrats Face Backlash After Bill to Prevent Boys From Playing Girls' Sports Fails to Break Filibuster [All 45 Democratic Senators Present Voted No]" was posted at foxnews.com on March 3, 2025.

• A video on the Laura Ingraham show titled "Democrats Are 'Still Too Cowardly' to Stand Up for Women, Says Sen. Katie Britt" was posted at foxnews.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article titled "Elizabeth Warren Gives Mocking Gesture While Helping to Block Bill

Keeping Males Out of Women's Sports" was posted at foxnews.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Emily Crane titled "Trans High School Track Star Sparks Fury After Winning Girls' Triple Jump by Staggering 8 Feet" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "Democrats Prove They're Still Radicals by Killing Bill to Protect Women's Sports" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Mary Rooke titled "Democrats' Latest Stunt to Resist Trump [Blocking the Law to Keep Men Out of Women's Sports and to Protect Women] Could Have Torpedoed Their Chance to Win Back Voters" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 4, 2025.

Bill Maher – tries to educate Democrats to wake up about transgender issue

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Jason Walsh titled "Bill Maher Predicts Democrats Will Lose Every Election Due to Forcing Trans Ideology on Kids" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Feb. 26, 2025.

Democrats – many are sticking with the transgender issue

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Adam Pack titled "It Appears Democrats Have Finally Picked a Hill [Issue] to Die On" was posted at dailycaller.com on Feb. 22, 2025.

Gavin Newsom – is abandoning transgender issue (does he want to run for president?)

• An article by Staff titled "California's Gavin Newsom Opposes Trans Athletes in Women's Sports, Splitting With Progressives" was posted at breitbart.com on March 6, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Gavin Newsom Echoes GOP Talking Point on Trans Athletes" was posted at msnbc.com on March 7, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Inside California Democrats' Intra-Party Feud Over Trans Rights" was posted at politico.com on March 7, 2025.

Trump's speech – Mark Levin raves about the speech

• A video by Mark Levin titled "The Speech That Will Go Down in History" was posted at youtube.com on March 5, 2025.

Trump's speech – 75% approval rating

• An article by Staff titled "Top 3 Moments That Gave President Trump's Address a 75% Approval Rating" was posted at theblaze.com on March 6, 2025.

- 1. Allowing Democrats' behavior to speak for itself
- 2. Exposing corruption through classic Trump humor

3. Addressing America's children

Trump speech – Democrats' strategy = paddles, circular signs & lack of applause

• An article by Nicholas Wu titled "Democrats Plan a Different Kind of Response to Trump's Big Speech" was posted at politico.com on March 3, 2025. (He said: "[Choosing] the image of seated, stern-faced Democrats while Republicans stand and cheer.")

• An article by Steven Nelson titled "Trump Hails His Whirlwind, Six-Week 'Common Sense Revolution' – as Downbeat Democrats Protest Address to Congress" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025. (The Democrat strategy included the following.)

- paddles
- circular signs
- do not stand or applaud

• An article by Emily Crane titled "Democrats Mercilessly Mocked for Protesting Trump Speech With Paddles: 'It Is Giving Bingo!'" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Derek Hunter titled "Here's the Only Thing You Need to Take Away From Trump's Speech to Congress [Democrats Were Like 'High School With Paychecks']" was posted at thehill.com on March 4, 2025.

Trump speech - Democrats' behavior was embarrassing

• An article by Robert Holden titled "As a Lifelong Democrat, I Never Thought I'd See My Party Embarrass Itself So Much" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Trump's Rousing Address Puts Democrats' Bunch of Clowns to Shame" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.
- An article by Staff titled "Democrats Embarrassed Themselves [at Trump Speech]" was posted at chattanoogan.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Miranda Devine titled "Disgraceful Democrats Callously Politicized DJ Daniel, Laken Riley – and Sank to a New Low in the Process" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

Trump speech – Democrats did not stand or applaud for a teenager with cancer

• An article by Ryan King titled "Trump Makes DJ Daniel (13-Year-Old With Cancer) an Honorary Secret Service Agent in Touching Congress Speech Moment" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025. (The Democrats followed their plan and did not applaud.)

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Democrats Do Not Stand for Kid With Cancer Becoming Honorary Secret Service Agent During Trump Speech to Congress" was posted at

dailycaller.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Michael Kaplan titled "Father of 13-Year-Old Cancer Survivor DJ Daniel (Who Was Honored by Trump) Calls Out Rachel Maddow's 'Bad Energy': 'She Needs to Shut Her Mouth'" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

Trump speech – Democrats did not stand or applaud for the memory of Laken Riley

• An article by Diana Glebova titled "Trump to Urge Congress for More Funding for Deportations – in Front of Laken Riley's Parents" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Trump Tells Family of Laken Riley That She Didn't Die in Vain During Address to Congress" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

Trump speech – Democrats only applauded for one comment – about Ukraine

• An article by Lucy Slade titled "Trump Draws Applause From Democrats [Only] After Ukraine Comment" was posted at aft.com on March 5, 2025.

Trump speech - in hindsight, some Democrats see the folly of their selected approach

• An article by Tim Pearce titled "Democrat Strategist [David] Axelrod [Was] Floored by Party's Reaction to Trump's Speech [They Should Have Been More Respectful]" was posted at dailywire.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Hanna Panreck titled " 'The View' Host [Sunny Hostin] Scolds Democrats for Not Walking Out of Trump Speech" was posted at foxnews.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Alex Nitzberg titled "[Democratic Senator John] Fetterman Calls Out Democrats' 'Unhinged Petulance' After Trump Speech: 'We're Becoming the Metaphorical Car Alarm'" was posted at foxnews.com on March 6, 2025.

Trump speech - see some headlines about media coverage later in this edition

• See page 29

Biggest scam of all-time

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: Joe Rogan and Elon Musk Expose the 'Biggest Scam of All-Time' [How the Bureaucratic Systems Could Orchestrate a Trillion-Dollar Fraud Through Non-Governmental Organizations (NGOs) and agencies like USAID]" were posted at rvmnews.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "Elon Musk Explains How Soros' 'Non-Profits' Have

Been Leaching Off U.S. Taxpayers for Years" was posted at wokespy.com on March 2, 2025.

Amazon CEO – cutting out middle managers

• An article by Emma Burleigh titled "Amazon CEO Says He's Cutting Middle Managers Because They Want to 'Put Their Fingerprint on Everything' – That's Music to the Ears of Gen Z" was posted at fortune.com on March 4, 2025.

Politicians and media - choose to defend waste, fraud and greed

• An article by Hailey Gomez titled "Bernie Sanders Runs for Cover After NBC Host [Kristen Welker] Asks If Democrats Should 'Have Done More' to Cut Waste Under Biden" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Audrey Streb titled "Democrats [Who Are Publically] Fretting Over Billionaires Have Been on the Billionaire Dole for Years" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 2, 2025.

• Looking back to February 2025, a video titled "The Democrats Message: 'We Love to Waste Your Money, and We Don't Want to Spend It on America" was posted at youtube.com on Feb. 6, 2025.

• Looking back to February 2025, a video titled "What's Behind the Democrats' Panic Over Cutting Waste?" was posted at youtube.com on Feb. 11, 2025.

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Liz Peek titled "Opinion – Democrats Rage Against DOGE, but Shouldn't Everyone Be Against Waste? [They Can't Have It Both Ways]" was posted at thehill.com on Feb. 14, 2025.

• Looking back to February 2025, a video titled "Democrats Claim They Care About Waste, Fraud and Abuse – but They're Outraged That Elon Musk and President Donald J. Trump Are the Ones Exposing It" was posted at facebook.com on Feb. 18, 2025.

• Looking back to February 2025, a video titled "When Did Democrats Start Protecting Fraud, Waste, and Abuse?" was posted at youtube.com on Feb. 25, 2025.

Democrats - seeking to divert attention away from waste, fraud and greed

• An article by Patrick Martin and Joseph Kishore titled "Democrats Seek to Divert Opposition to Trump With Anti-Russia Warmongering" was posted at wsws.org (World Socialist Web Site) on March 3, 2025.

You have got to be kidding – trying the old "Russian" ploy again

• An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "Conservatives Rally Around Hegseth After He

Turns Tables on Hillary Clinton With Russia 'Reset' Photo" was posted at foxnews.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "Barack Obama, John Kerry's Work for Iran Shows Russiagate Was Pure Projection" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Trump to Suspend Security Clearances of Employees at Law Firm at Center of Russia Hoax" was posted at breitbart.com on March 6, 2025.

You have got to be kidding – more Hitler talk

• An article by Kurt Schlichter titled "Where Do You Go After [Saying] 'Literally Hitler'?" was posted at townhall.com on March 3, 2025.

Obstructionist Democrats – more jumping on board

• An article by Staff titled "Bernie [Sanders] on How Democrats Should Resist Trump: 'Democrats Have Been Playing Dead for Too Many Years' " was posted at dailywire.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Hanna Panreck titled "Bill Maher and Panel Rip ['Expletive] Stupid' No-Spend Day Movement, Interpretive Dance Protests to Counter Trump" was posted at foxnews.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Stephen Sorace titled "New York Governor [Kathy] Hochul Now Says She Will Lead 'Resistance' Against Trump, After Saying the Opposite Weeks Ago" was posted at foxnews.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "New York's Kathy Hochul Needs to Give Up the Lame 'Resistance' Theater and Govern" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Annie Karni titled "Democratic Response to Trump Shows a Party Divided on How to Resist Him" was posted at nytimes.com on March 5, 2025.

Republicans should NOT be left off the hook - so when are they going to get serious?

• An article by Shawn Fleetwood titled "DOGE's Work Is Meaningless Unless Republicans Get Serious About Cutting Spending" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 25, 2025.

• An article by Hana Kabele Gala titled "DOGE May Force Bureaucrats to Think Twice Before Spending Your Tax Dollars" was posted at thefederalist.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

Department of Education

• Looking back to October 1979, an article by Staff titled "[Jimmy] Carter Establishes Department of Education" was posted at info.mysticstamp.com on Oct. 17, 1979.

• Looking back to 1982, an article by Staff titled "[Ronald] Reagan Calls for Abolishing Education Department" was posted atannenbergclassroom.org in 1982.

• Looking back to March 1983, an article by Staff titled "Why Reagan Should Keep His Word and Shut Down Department of Education" was posted at heritage.org on March 30, 1983.

• Looking back to January 1985, an article by Staff titled "Education Department Won't Be Abolished: Reagan Backs Down, Citing Little Support for Killing Agency" was posted at latimes.com on Jan. 29, 1885.

• An article by Lexi Cochran titled "Education Department Offers \$25,000 for Staffers to Quit" was posted at thehill.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "President Trump Preps Executive Order to Dismantle Education Department" was posted at usatoday.com on March 6, 2025.

U.S. Postal Service and Amtrak

• An article by Taylor Herzlich titled "Elon Musk Says U.S. Postal Service, Amtrak Should 'Be Privatized'" was posted at nypost.com on March 6, 2025.

DOGE – Department of Government Efficiency

• An article by Scott Powell titled "Can DOGE Audits Save U.S. From Debt Market Collapse?" was posted at newsmax.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "6 Charts That Explain DOGE-Related Cuts So Far" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Ryan King titled "GOP Senate Leader [John Thune] Nudges Musk to Delegate Some DOGE Decisions to 'Better Attuned' Cabinet [Administration Officials]" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Victor Nava titled "IRS Drafting Plans to Slash 90,000-Person Workforce in Half" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article titled "Trump Reins in Musk, Announces Biweekly DOGE Meetings With Cabinet: 'Scalpel Rather Than the Hatchet'" was posted at nypost.com on March 6, 2025.

DOGE - some people complain about the salary of some DOGE members

• An article by Kate Knibbs titled "Some DOGE Staffers Are Drawing Six-Figure Government Salaries" was postedd at wired.com on March 4, 2025.

New York – willing to hire 1.4 million government employees?

• An article by Staff titled "State With 1.4 Million [New York] Government Employees Happy to Hire Everyone Trump Fires" was posted at frontpagemag.com on March 2, 2025.

Trump's tariffs

• An article by Taylor Herzlich titled "Trump's Tariffs on Canada, Mexico Could Surge Car Prices Up to \$12,000: Report" was posted at nypost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Steven Nelson titled "Trump Responds to Tariff Fallout, Tells Companies They Won't Be Affected If They Move to U.S." was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Taylor Herzlich titled "Trump's Tariffs Are Tool to 'Level the Playing Field' – Says Goldman's David Solomon" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

Be prepared – U.S. tariffs are expected to temporarily hurt U.S. citizens

• Looking back to March 2024, a video titled "Javier Milei [Explains] How Import Tariffs [Temporarily] Weaken the Economy and Your Wallet" was posted at youtube.com on March 12, 2024.

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Argentina Logs Lowest Inflation in Five Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 14, 2025.

• An article by Editorial Board titled "Hope the Short-Term Pain of Trump's Tariffs Bring Long-Term Gain" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

Hurricanes and fires

• An article by Jayme Lozano Carver titled "A Year After Texas' Largest Wildfire, Panhandle Residents Tugged Between Hope and Anxiety" was posted at amarillo.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "[Secretary of Transportation] Sean Duffy's Leadership Opens Hurricane Battered I-40 Nine Months Ahead of [Previous Secretary of Transportation] Pete Buttigieg's Schedule" was posted at redstate.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by David Aaro titled "Dozens of Wildfires Burn 2,390 Acres Across Georgia" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on March 3, 2025.

Illegal immigration - Hakeem Jeffries' desperate mis-characterization

• An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Hakeem Jeffries' Latest Delusion: [Saying That Trump Is Not Interested in] Securing the Border" was posted at townhall.com on March 3, 2025.

Illegal immigration – terrorists

• An article by Jennie Taer titled "Biden Administration Locked Up Just 8 Out of 100+ Migrants With ISIS Ties Who Crossed Into US – Tulsi Gabbard Says" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

Illegal immigration – ICE is seeking to protect citizen and to save children

• An article by Bob Hoge titled "Feds Bust Huge California-Based Guatemalan Human Smuggling Ring" was posted at redstate.com on March 3, 2025.

Illegal immigration – Guantanamo Bay, Cuba

• An article by Arlana Balo titled "Team Trump Rethinking Costly Guantanamo Bay Immigration Plan as Power Issues Plague Makeshift Detention Site: Report" was posted at independent.co.uk on March 5, 2025.

Illegal immigration – recognize those helping illegal immigrants avoid ICE

• An article by Staff titled "AOC Admits She Was Openly Advising Illegals on How to Avoid Law Enforcement" was posted at dailywire.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Denver Mayor: Wasn't Issue With Releasing People Wanted by ICE Until This Week When One Assaulted Agents, 'Open to' Change" was posted at breitbart.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Kristi] Noem Says ICE Leakers Have Been Identified and Are Facing Prosecution" was posted at breitbart.com on March 6, 2025.

Illegal immigration - is Hakeem Jeffries ignorant or devious?

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[House Minority Leader Hakeem] Jeffries: Trump Isn't Focused on Key Issues Like Securing the Border Like Democrats Are" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

Illegal immigration – general comments

• An article by Ward Clark titled "What a Difference a President Makes: The Trump Border Successes vs. Biden's Failures" was posted at redstate.com on March 1, 2025. • An article by Ward Clark titled "Working as Advertised: Even Legacy Media Admits Trump's Border Crackdown Is Effective" was posted at redstate.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "House Judiciary Finds Biden's Temporary Protected Status Expansions Were 'De Facto Mass Amnesty'" was posted at justthenews.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Jennie Taer titled "Trump Administration Moves to Close Biden-Era 'Humanitarian Parole' Loophole for 500,000 Migrants From Venezuela, Haiti and Other Nations" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Robert McGreevy titled "Trump Forced Mexico's Hand on Immigration – the Reforms Are Already Working" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by John Loftus titled "Trump Proves One of Democrats' Go-To Narratives [That the Border Crossings Could Not Be Diminished] Was a Complete Lie" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Jason Hopkins titled "It Turns Out Trump Didn't Need Border Bill That Democrats Said Was Essential to Taming Illegal Immigration Crisis" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Vance Visits Texas-Mexico Border to Promote Trump's Immigration Crackdown" was posted at texastribune.org on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Bob Price titled "Trump Begins Construction of Texas Border Wall Canceled by Biden" was posted at breitbart.com on March 6, 2025.

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Trump to Revoke Legal Status for 240,000 Ukrainians as U.S. Steps Up Deportations" was posted at reuters.com on March 6, 2025.

Voting ballot fraud

• An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Indictment of Pennsylvania Democrats [in the 2021 Mayor of Millbourne Election] Shows Exactly How Mail Ballot Fraud Happens" was posted at thefederalist.com on March 3, 2025.

Examples of anti-Semitism

• An article by Joanie Margulies titled "Oregon Man Who Vandalized Synagogue With White Supremacist Messaging Sentenced to Probation" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Andrew Lapin titled "Colleges Fare Better on Average as Anti-Defamation League Grades Them on Anti-Semitism for a Second Time" was posted at jpost.com on March 3,

2025.

• An article by Michael Starr titled "Kanye West: 'Anti-Semitism Is the Only Path to Freedom'" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Ben Sales titled "Pentagon Official [Kingley Wilson] Posted Neo-Nazi Talking Point About Jewish Lynching Victim Leo Frank Last Year" was posted at jpost.com on March 5, 2025.

Anti-Israel protesters – general chaos

• An article by Hudson Crozier titled "DOJ Backs Using Abortion Lobby's Favorite Law Against Anti-Israel Protesters" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 4, 2025. ('The Freedom of Access to Clinic Entrances Act' hinders silent prays outside abortion clinics, but it also protects places of worship.)

Anti-Israel protesters – colleges

• An article by Mathilda Heller titled "Pro-Hamas Vandals Desecrate University of Michigan Memorial to Slain Bibas Family" was posted at jpost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Jack Phillips titled "Trump Warns He'll Block Funding to Any Colleges That Have 'Illegal Protests'" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Rikki Schlott titled "Trump Is Right to Defund Schools That Allow Illegal Protests – but Must Protect Free Speech" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

Barnard College, Columbia University

• An article by Ward Clark titled "Pro-Hamas Protestors Riot, Seize Building on College Campus [Barnard College] in New York City" was posted at redstate.com on March 1, 2025.

• An article by Carl Campanile titled "Barnard College, the New School and Columbia Graded Poorly Over Combating Anti-Semitism: Anti-Defamation League" was posted at nypost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Biden's Anti-Semitism Envoy Rejects Columbia Post Over Campus Anti-Semitism: 'I Won't Be a Fig Leaf'" was posted at jpost.com on March 3, 2025.

• An article by Michael Starr titled "Columbia Federal Contracts and Grants Worth Billions at Risk Over Campus Anti-Semitism" was posted at jpost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "Barnard College Bomb Threat Prompts Evacuation as Anti-Israel Protesters Occupy Campus Building" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025. • An article by Anthony Blair titled "Anti-Israel Mob That Stormed Barnard Handed Out 'Hamas Media Office' Flyers Glorifying October 7: 'Still Think They Don't Support Terror?'" was posted at nypost.com on March 6, 2025.

• An article by Michael Starr titled "Pro-Palestinian Columbia Students Protest Naftali Bennett Appearance" was posted at jpost.com on March 6, 2025.

Keystone XL pipeline

• An article by Staff titled "Ex-Trump Energy Secretary Reveals How Long Keystone XL Pipeline Could Take to Finish [2 Years]" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Feb. 28, 2025.

Transgender – general

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Rahm Emanuel: As a Kid, I Would Have Pretended to Be Trans to Get Into Girl's Room, but the Issue's Talked About Too Much" was posted at breitbart.com on March 1, 2025.

• An article by Kevin Rector titled "Transgender Americans Weigh Leaving U.S. Over Trump's Policies, Some Already Have" was posted at latimes.com on March 5, 2025.

Transgender – all eyes on Maine governor

• An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "Hundreds Show Up to Protest Maine Governor Janet Mills Over Trans Sports Policy" was posted at dailywire.com on March 1, 2025.

Comments – about defunding the police

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

• An article by Haley Brown titled "Andrew Cuomo Blasts 'Defund the Police' During Stephen A. Smith Interview – Despite Once Calling Movement 'Legitimate'" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

Teens – 200 Nashville teens

• An article by Nicholas McEntryre titled "Over 200 Nashville Teens Throw Massive, Illegal Parties After Breaking Into 2 Unoccupied Homes – Causing Over \$100,000 in Damages" was posted at nypost.com onn March 6, 2025.

Democrats and media hid Biden's health

• An article by Editorial Board titled "Democrats, Media Still Refusing to Own the Biden-Decline Coverup" was posted at nypost.com on Feb. 28, 2025. • An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Ex-Biden Aide [Michael LaRosa] Admits [Biden's] Administration Gaslit Americans on Biden's Health [Saying the President's Team Was Scared to Death of Impromptu, Unscripted, Unrehearsed, Unpracticed, Unchoreographed Anything]" was posted at townhall.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Isaac Schorr titled "'Biden Truthers' Aren't Just Pathetic – Their Blindness Reveals Democrats' Fatal Flaw" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

Who will lead the Democrats?

• An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Everyone Is Saying the Same Thing After Tim Walz Says He's Ready to Run for President in 2028 ['Ah, Good Ole Tampon Tim']" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Scott Jennings Tells [Political Strategist] David Axelrod Democrats' Strategy of Defending Every Federal Worker Doomed to Fail" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Pam Key titled "Stacey Abrams: Trump Is 'Governing Like a Ponzi Scheme'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 6, 2025.

Jasmine Crockett

• A video titled "Rep. Crockett: 'As Far as I'm Concerned, He [Donald Trump] Is an Enemy to the United States' " was posted at msnbc.com on March 2, 2025.

Alexandria Ocasio-Cortez

• An article by Adrian Volenik titled "AOC Rips Into Elon Musk: 'He Is Not a Scientist, He Is Not an Engineer, He Is a Billionaire Con Man With a Lot of Money'" was posted at benzinga.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by David Propper titled "AOC, Other Democrat Congresswomen Roasted Over

Cringey 'Choose Your Fighter' TikTok" was posted at nypost.com on March 6, 2025.

Aren't you just dying to know what rich celebrities think?

• Looking back to February 2025, an article by Paul Bois titled "Jane Fonda Uses SAG Life

Achievement Award Speech to Push Hollywood to Resist Trump: 'Woke Means You Give a [Darn] About Other People'" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 23, 2025.

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "'Star Trek' Star George Takei Cheers on Leftists

Who Crashed Vance Family Ski Trip" was posted at breitbart.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Jerome Hudson titled "Disney's 'Star Wars' Star Mark Hamill Defends Zelensky, Calls Trump and Vance 'Putin Puppets, a Disgrace to Our Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on March 2, 2025.

Trump speech – Politico early reporting

• A report by Nicholas Wu was posted at politico.com on March 4, 2025. He wrote: "Several Dozen House Democrats are holding up small circular signs during the joint address in protest, reading 'Musk Steals,' 'Save Medicard' and 'Protect Veterans.' The signs were distributed by the Congressional Progressive Caucus, according to a person with knowledge of the strategy, with the messages intended to keep the focus on Trump's policies. House Democratic leadership had stressed to lawmakers to present a solemn response to Trump rather than taking the bait. Lawmakers have mostly responded by silently waving the signs at Trump and Republicans during the speech."

• A report by Nicholas Wu was posted at politico.com on March 4, 2025. He wrote: "Several House Democrats just walked out in protest. Rep. Maxwell Frost (D-Fla.) was among the lawmakers who stood up, turned away from Trump and revealed shirts that said 'resist' on their backs before leaving. Republicans including Rep. Anna Paulina Luna of Florida were quick to jump up and claim the seats vacated by some of the Democrats who had been seated in the center aisle."

Trump speech – MSNBC's Rachel Maddow and Nicolle Wallace gave their opinions

• An article by Jeffrey Clark titled "MSNBC Hosts [Rachel Maddow and Nicolle Wallace] Call Trump's Comments on 13-Year-Old Cancer Survivor in Speech 'Disgusting' Political Move" was posted at foxnews.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Emily Crane titled "MSNBC's Nicolle Wallace and Rachel Maddow [Are] Blasted for [Them] Politicizing Trump's Honor of 13-Year-Old Cancer Survivor DJ Daniel: 'Sick and Twisted'" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Harold Hutchison titled "MSNBC's Nicolle Wallace Turns Touching Moment About Boy With Cancer Into January 6 Rant [Including the Topic of Suicide]" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Jesus Mesa titled "MSNBC's Nicolle Wallace Slammed by MAGA for 'Politicizing' Child Cancer Survivor [by Connecting the Wonderful Distinction With January 6 Riot and Those Who Committed Suicide]" was posted at newsweek.com on March 5, 2025.

Corporate media

• An article by Staff titled "Rubio Rips Stephanopoulos Over U.N. Resolution: If Trump

Was a Democrat, He'd Win 'Nobel Peace Prize' " was posted at dailywire.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Catherine Salgado titled "[Treasury Secretary Scott] Bessent Calls Out Media for Hiding Economic Crisis Until Trump Took Office" was posted at pjmedia.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Ed Mazza titled "Jon Stewart Passionately Defended Himself After Elon Musk Called Him a 'Propagandist'" was posted at buzzfeed.com on March 4, 2025.

ABC – Good Morning America

• An article titled "ABC News 'Entirely Gutted' 'GMA3,' Fired Executive Producer as Part of Layoffs: 'People Are Crying and Upset'" was posted at nypost.com n March 6, 2025.

ABC – Disney

• An article by Joe Flint titled "Disney to Cut Nearly 6% of Staff Across ABC News, Disney Entertainment Networks" was posted at wsj.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by David Gilmour titled "'FiveThirtyEight' [the Data-Driven Political Analysis Site Founded by Statistician Nate Silver] Gets the Ax as ABC News Slashes Jobs in Major Shakeup" was posted at mediaite.com on March 5, 2025.

ABC – Oscars

• An article by John Nolte titled "Oscar Rating Tank With 18 Million Viewers – Third Lowest Ever" was posted at breitbart.com on March 4, 2025.

ABC – "The View"

• An article by Jamison Ashley titled "Face-Palm: 'The View' Host Sunny Hostin's 'Woke' Lecture on Christian Virtues" was posted at bleedingfool.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Whoopi Admits She Uses 'The View' to Spread Democrat Talking Points" was posted at dailywire.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Hanna Panreck titled "Stephen A. Smith Spars With Whoopi Goldberg on the Real Cause of Democrats' 2024 Loss" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Nicole Silverio titled "[Sports Host] Stephen A. Smith Takes Blowtorch to Joy Behar's Suggestion That Trump Didn't Win 'Mandate' in 2024" was posted at dailycaller.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Joy Behar Says If a Dying Friend Supports Trump, She 'Won't Give Them a Kidney'" was posted at dailywire.com on March 6, 2025. **CBS**

• An article by Oliver Darcy titled "Shell-Shocked at CBS [as News Chief Wendy McMahon and '60 Minutes' Boss Bill Owens Face Escalating Pressure to Settle Trump's Lawsuit]" was posted at status.news on March 3, 2025.

MSNBC – general

• An article by Alex Hammer titled "Civil War at MSNBC as Insiders Dish Ugly Dirt About Weepy Ex-Host Joy Reid – and the Brewing Revolt Against Rachel Maddow" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 2, 2025.

Washington Post

• An article by George F. Will titled "This Is American Greatness Only If You Have a MAGA-nifying Glass" was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 5, 2025.

• An article by Ariel Zilber titled "Washington Post Publisher Looks to Lure Right-Leaning Journalists as Ex-Politics Reporter [Jackie Alemany] Joins MSNBC: Report" was posted at nypost.com on March 5, 2025.

Jerry Jones – a spectacular business man, but a horrible football man

• Looking back to August 2024, an article by Rusty Weiss titled "[Dallas Cowboy Owner] Jerry Jones Declares Himself the Best General Manager for Dallas in Profanity-Laced Tirade: 'Nobody Living' Could Do a Better Job" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Aug. 27, 2024. (The Dallas Cowboys won the Super Bowl since 1996 – but, they haven't even been in an NFC Championship Game since 1996.)

• An article by Rusty Weiss titled "[Dallas Cowboy Owner] Jerry Jones Gets Slaughtered Over Tribute to Jimmy Johnson After Hall of Fame Coach Announces His Retirement" was posted at boundingintosports.com on March 4, 2025. (Cowboy fans blame Jerry Jones for running Jimmy Johnson out of town, because owner Jones tried to erroneously take the football credit at that time for the team's success.)

General interest

• A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: FBI Withholds Key Epstein Files as Questions Swirl Over James Comey's Ties" were posted at drewberquist.com on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Parents Outraged After Students at [Travis County] Texas Middle School Tattoo Themselves in Classroom – Using the Same Needle" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 2, 2025.

• An article by Sean Spicer titled "Biden's Parting Gift to Big Pharma Will Hammer GLP-1 Patients – Like Me" was posted at nypost.com on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Staff titled "The Exercise Type That Will Help You Beat Insomnia [Are Strength and Resistance Exercises]" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on March 4, 2025.

• An article by Nathaniel Meyersohn titled "A 40-Day Target [Store] Boycott Starts Today [March 5, Because of the Company's Shift Away From DEI Policies]" was posted at cnn.com on March 5, 2025.

• • • • •

Looking back to July 2024, an article by Laura Hollis titled "The Deceived vs. the Indoctrinated" was posted at townhall.com on July 25, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

The American public has been subjected to massive propaganda efforts by both our government and our media for years. It's important to understand the impact this has on the current presidential campaign [that occurred on November xx, 2024].

That starts with understanding the difference between *deception* and *indoctrination*.

• Those who have been merely deceived may be surprised when the deception is exposed. They may even be angry. But they will change their positions when confronted with facts that contradict them.

• The indoctrinated will not.

The Oxford English Dictionary defines "indoctrination" as "accepting a set of beliefs without question, refusing to consider any others."

For the indoctrinated, those beliefs become part of their identity; they will not let go of them, even when faced with contrary evidence or explicit falsehoods.

Millions of Americans have been propagandized to believe that former President Donald Trump is "literally Hitler" and "a threat to our democracy" – that he will "destroy this country" or "start World War III."

You can provide all the proof to the contrary you want; it will not change their minds.

I've had conversations with friends and loved ones who profess to be terrified about the possible perils of another Trump presidency. To those, I point out just some of the *actual* conduct of the Biden administration.

- Imprisoning Americans and depriving them of their constitutional rights to due process
- Collaborating with Big Tech companies to censor truthful information
- Fabricating allegations of Trumps "collusion" with Russia in the 2016 election
- Lying to a federal court to obtain illegal surveillance warrants
- Spending upwards of \$35 million to "investigate" allegations they knew were false
- Calling sexually explicit and criminal content on Hunter Biden's laptop "disinformation"
- Keeping truthful Hunter Biden information from the American people to impact election
- Prosecuting Trump for possession of allegedly classified documents but not Biden
- Weaponizing the legal system against the administration's political opponents
- Preventing election laws that protect the integrity of the election process
- Butchering the withdrawal from Afghanistan and leaving thousands of Americans behind
- Leaving billions of dollars in military material and ammunition left for the Taliban
- Two major wars and \$175 billion in taxpayer dollars given to Ukraine
- Allowing approximately 10 million migrants to cross the border illegally in $3\frac{1}{2}$ years
- Chocking off our own energy production, sending the cost of fuel skyrocketing
- Creating the worst inflation we've had in more than 40 years

It doesn't matter. When people ignore such facts, that's indoctrination.

Here are some current events in the last three week. [Remember, this article was written on July 25, 2024.)

1. Biden's disastrous performance at the first presidential debate on June 27 exposed the ugly reality that their own party and the press had been lying about the president's declining mental faculties for years.

It didn't matter.

2. Despite Biden's adament insistence that he was staying in the race, the Democratic Party force him out in a de facto palace coup, had him issue a bland statement on X/Twitter and kept him seclusion for almost a week.

It didn't matter.

3. They just unilaterally substituted a *new* presidential candidate (Vice President Kamala Harris) *without any participation by the party's voters at all.*

Did anyone complain? Black Lives Matter and some donors did. But none of this seems to matter to Democrat voters. Kamala Harris is already on the stump, and we're being treated to glowing press coverage featuring cheering crowds and puff pieces promoting the many "firsts" associated with her impending victory.

- The first woman president
- The first Indian American president

- The first Jamaican American president
- The first African American president (okay, Jamaica is not in Africa but that doesn't matter either)

Republicans need to understand that they are dealing with a population in which a substantial number are completely unreachable, even by the most unassailable arguments.

• The focus of Trump's campaign must not be on irrelevancies like Harris' former love life or her lack of children.

• The focus must be on her lack of qualifications, her incompetence and the disastrous policies she favors.

The proof of that – at least for those who aren't indoctrinated – is ample.

• • • • •

An article by Ben Kesslen titled "10 States With the Worst Deer Problems in America" was posted at quartz.com on March 2, 2025. Following are excerpts of the article.

- 10. Maryland
- 9. Minnesota
- 8. New Hampshire
- 7. Connecticut

6. Wisconsin
5. Michigan
4. Pennsylvania
3. Maine

. . . .

2. Montana

1.

West Virginia

Isaiah 55:6-11–"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."